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Investing in our schools 

As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild essential services, the 2023-24 Budget is delivering a 
historic $1.4 billion for new and upgraded schools in regional NSW. This targeted investment in growing 
communities will ensure working families get access to a world class public education. 

The upgrade to Kingscliff Public School includes replacement of all classrooms including demountable 
buildings, a new library and administration building, an extended hall with new canteen, new outdoor spaces, 
and a redeveloped school entry. 

Progress Update 

Welcome to the 2024 school year. During the holidays work on Building 1 progressed well, with building 
foundations installed and concrete pads and columns being poured. 

Next Steps 

During Term 1 work on Building 1 will continue, with inground services, formwork and concrete pours for 
slabs and columns, structural steel installation, lightweight steel framing and high level services, roughed in.  

We will also install piling for the foundations of the Covered Outdoor Learning Area (COLA) and bike pavilion. 
Concrete slab and columns will be poured for the COLA and structural steel will be installed.  

Later in the term we will commence construction of footpaths on Sutherland and Orient Streets. Prior to 
undertaking this work we will contact residents in the immediate vicinity to discuss the specific details of the 
construction. 
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Working hours 

Construction working hours are 7 am to 6 pm Monday to Friday. Until Saturday 30 March, approved working 
hours on Saturdays are 8 am to 4 pm. No work will take place on Sundays or public holidays, unless 
otherwise advised. 

We thank the community for your ongoing understanding and patience while we deliver the Kingscliff Public 
School upgrade.  

Further information 

For any queries about this project, you can contact School Infrastructure NSW during business hours on 
1300 482 651 or via email at schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.gov.au. For more information about this project 
please visit webpage at https://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/projects/k/kingscliff-public-school-
upgrade.html#about-project-tab 

Building 1 current works 
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